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A STUDENT TESTIMONY

Thousands of students flood the halls
of our nation's universities and colleges
each fall. These are not individuals; they
are multitudes. I attended Wichita State
University for a year and a half and all
that I ever became was IBM No. 85316. I
was doing what everyone else was doing,
but I was a Christian and couldn't be
happy with what the world alone had to
offer.

This fact I ascertained: Going to col-
lege should not be to see what an individual
can get for himself, but rather what one
can do in preparation to give himself to
God in a holy and acceptable way. The
whole duty of man is to fear God and to
keep His commandments. Because of
this, I could not devote my entire life to
the winning of position and the making of : .
money. Danny Stubblefield

In some situations young people cannot get the education that they want at a Bible
college. As long as that individual does not forget his obligations to God, it is all right
for him to go elsewhere for his education. I feel that Oklahoma Bible College can pre-
pare young people for life and give them strength to face the greatest of the challenges
of life. The Christian foundation given can strengthen one for meeting the plan of God
for his life and give him a head start in any occupation. If one still feels that he must
attend a secular college, he will not regret the beginning he received at OBC. Join me
and others here at Oklahoma Bible College this fall. --Danny Stubblefield, Kansas
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Since many of those receiving this
bulletin will be visitors stopping by the
Oklahoma Bible College booth at the Na-
tional Association meeting in Little
Rock, Arkansas, this issue is especially
designed to introduce the College to Free
Will Baptists who are not too well acquain-
ted with the school.

Oklahoma Bible College is a two-year
junior college organized by the State Ass-
ociation of Free Will Baptists in Oklahoma.
With several hundred high school youths
graduating and only a score attending our
denominational-school each year, the col-
lege was organized to bring two years of
Bible college training to -
Free Will Baptist young
people in the Mid-West.

HISTORY
This fall the college

will hold its first session
on its permanent campus
located on Interstate
Highway 35, two miles
south of Moore, Oklahoma.
In its move from tempo-
rary quarters at the
Capitol Hill Church in
Oklahoma City, the col-
lege will remain within
the metropolitan area of

(continued inside)

BUILDING PROGRAM--1966 PHASE

Pictured below is an artist's concept
of the administration and classroom
building on the new Oklahoma Bible Col-
lege campus. On the inside pages are
pictures showing actual construction pro-
gress on this building and the men's
dormitory.

The 1966 phase of constructlon is the
first phase in Oklahoma Bible College's
building program. This phase is antici-
pated to house the College student body
for only two years. The present building
program consists of four buildings. In
addition to the two buildings pictured in

(Continued inside)




ADDITIONS TO FACULTY AND STAFF

The president of Oklahoma Bible College, Dr. J. D,
O'Donnell, has announced the addition of four new members
to the faculty and staff of Oklahoma Bible College. They
are Reverend Clarence Hearron of Bowie, Texas; Reverend
and Mrs. Eugene Workman of Glasgow, Kentucky; and Mrs.
Joyce Farmer of Oklahoma City.

Mr. Hearron is the moderator of the state association
of Free Will Baptists in Texas and has been a pastor inthat
state since 1946. He received his bachelor's degree from
Baylor University and his master's degree from Texas Wes-
leyan College. Mr. Hearron has several years experience
as a teacher. He will serve as academic dean of the school
and as a teacher.

Mr. Workman will become the registrar for the school
and serve as teacher and counsellor of men students. At
the present he is the pastor of the First Free Will Baptist
Church of Glasgow. Mr. Workman is a graduate of Free
Will Baptist Bible College and has two years experience in
the field of journalism.

Mrs. Workman is also a graduate of Free Will Baptist Bible College. Besides her
teaching duties, she will serve as counsellor of women students. She is a native of North
Carolina.

Mrs. Farmer is the wife of the business manager of the College, Dan L. Farmer.
She will assume the position of food service manager.

Clarence Hearron

BOND PROGRAM NEARS COMPLE TION

Free Will Baptists have responded well to the bond program to finance the building
program of Oklahoma Bible College. Sales have run well ahead of the building program.
With two months of the building program remaining, around $105, 000. 00 of the original
$140, 000. 00 program has been sold. This leaves approximately $35, 000.00 to be sold.
Most of these bonds have been sold to members
of Free Will Baptist churches or to people who
attend Free Will Baptist churches in Oklahoma,
Texas, and Kansas. Those who have promised
to invest in the bond program are urged to do
so immediately so that the program can be
closed out soon. At present pastors are being
urged to sell at least one more bond to one of
their members. About fifty bonds remain to be
sold. They are $500 and $1, 000 bonds. Sell
one today.

BUILDING PROGRAM (continued from page 1)
in this bulletin, two other dormitories are
being constructed. The administration and
classroom building also includes space for a
library, dining hall, and kitchen facilities.

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

STUDENTS WANTED

Oklahoma Bible College has built. a new campus. :This new campus will be ready for
occupancy on September 6. It was built for STUDENTS and has no other reason for exis-
tence. Phase One in the building program is nearing an end and is expected to house the
student body for only two years before further housing is needed.

Applications have been approved for the 1966-67 school year for students from Texas,
Arkansas, Arizona, Kansas, and Oklahoma, but like the Biblical parable, "still there is
room." Young people interested in a college education are urged to consider Oklahoma -
Bible College. Catalogs and application blanks are available upon request from the
office of the Registrar.

INTRODUCTION , (continued from page one)

the capital city.

In 1958 at the state meeting in Ada, interest in an educational institution had grown
to the point that the Board of Christian Education was authorized to do preparatory work
toward organizing a college. It was in the fall
of 1959 that the Bible College opened its doors
for its first semester of work. Moving the
next year to Wagoner, the school eventually
settled in Oklahoma City for its third year of
operation. The school was first at Northwest
Church but later settled at Capitol Hill Church
through the spring semester of 1966.

PLANS

Response to a Free Will Baptist college in
the Mid-West will determine future plans. If
response is as anticipated, the Board of Trus-
tees plans to launch immediately into a second
phase of building and expansion. As the student
body demands it, the school expects to enter a
four-year Bible college program. New depart-
ments will be added and old ones strengthened
each year. The school hopes to acquire accept-
ance of two years of its work by state and regional institutions and four-year Bible college
accreditation as soon in the future as possible. This will take much time and effort.

MEN'S DORMITORY

POLICIES

Oklahoma Bible College makes available its training facilities to all Christian young
people who desire the type of training it offers. It is not intended to be limited to Okla-
homa young people. Already students have attended from surrounding states.

Financial support from other states is also welcomed. Small amounts from several
states has already been received. The work of Oklahoma Bible College has as its purpose
the training of workers for the world-wide cause of Christian evangelism. The College
welcomes support from Free Will Bapsits everywhere for the common cause we share.
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